



A newsletter of the Jubilee Golf Club

February 2022

Sponsors: are the key to our club's success, look around at their signs as you play,

and support them. When you do use one of our sponsors remember to let them know that you are a Jubilee Golf Club member.









Please remember to press **CONFIRM** when putting your card through 1Golf.

Vale

Dave Janner

The members of Jubilee Golf Club are saddened by the passing of our esteemed member, David Tanner.

Greens Report

Continue to be aware of workers on course and give way unless you are called through.

Bottle tops left in sand buckets or left on the course are very unsightly and also cause damage to mower blades, please place rubbish in the many bins around the course. Cigarette butts are also not a good look in a bucket of sand or on the course.

Loose golf balls around the course, if practicing please collect any ball hit, there is a limit of 2 balls only on course for practice, if wanting to hit multiple balls please use the practice fairway.

Divots and Pitch Marks are still very prominent around the course, please repair these even if they are not yours, it makes our course look much better.

When in bunkers, please walk out on the lowest side, not up the bank on the high side as this causes damage to the wall of the bunkers.



5th February Alex Jones (15th) 5th February Darren Jones (9th)

Welcome to our New Members

Full Members: Amanda Draper

Mark Flack David Turner
Paul McGillivray James Levesque

Jenny Lindsey Daniel Chocka

Country Member (> 50km) Steve Thomas

Country Member (> 200km) Peter Turner

Full Member (< 28 years) Same Yates

Junior (Student): Lukas Jakobsson

N'ext Meeting

of the board will be held on Tuesday, the 15th of March at 7.00 pm and any items you want addressed at that meeting should be sent in writing to the secretary.

RSA

Responsible Service of Alcohol

Would you like to add to your skill set and be able to help Jubilee GC run smoothly? If you are interested in getting your RSA Certificate please contact the Bar Manager, John Johnstone (0436394077) We hope there will be enough interested members to be able to run a course.

Golf Quip

To me, a driving range is very liberating because of its endless opportunities. You're not keeping score, so you can really live in a world of denial ~ Susan Anton

Jubilee Tournament

Be sure to get your name down for the 2022 Jubilee Tournament. The flyer is on the internet with recent editions of Jubilee Jottings.

The events are:

Thursday 3rd March:

Ladies Day ~ The Parsons Bowl

Friday 4th March:

Men's 4BBB & Ladies 4BBB

Saturday 5th March:

Men's 27 & 18 hole events

Sunday 6th March:

Men's and Ladies 3 person Ambrose

Jubilee Vets

The New Year has started out well with strong fields coming out on Monday with the last few weeks being over 30. For Jubilee members over 50 that have the time available on Mondays we have an 8;00am sign in for an 8;30am shotgun start. All are welcome and we usually have social drinks in the club rooms after golf whilst results are tallied and prizes awarded.

We have 50 registered members with the North East District Veterans Association so far in 2022. We unfortunately have lost some members from last year but have also gained another 4 new members. Tournament for this month was at Bright and we had 22 members nominate for the event but unfortunately 2 had to pull out due to Covid days before the event. 7 members and their partners made a long weekend of it taking their caravans up early and enjoyed extended happy hours and meals together. The tournament however proved to be tough for most of our members with Peter Ford (2nd in B grade) and Phil Ockwell (3rd in B grade on a c/b from Pete) the only success for the day. Sorry Phil also won a bottle of red in the raffle.



Next NEDVGA event will be at Benalla on 21st March. Nomination sheet is on the usual board and will close on Friday 11th March.

2/4

Vic 4BBB Sunday 30th January ~ Winners







Mixed 4BBB Winners: Rick Harnwell and Ali Comensoli (42)

Mixed Runners Up: (On a 4-way countback) Fraser Jeffrey and Carolyn Haigh (40) Mixed 3rd Place: Anthony Whitehead and Robyn Riley (Wodonga GC) (40)







Women's 4BBB Winners: (On a Countback) Virginia Bailey and Lyn Poulson (Mansfield GC) (42)

Women's Runners Up: Frances Duffy and Mary Jones (42)

Women's 3rd Place: Vicki Moorhead and Leeanne Carmody (40)













Men's 4BBB Winners: Glen Hunt and Paul Lawrence (44)

Men's 4BBB Runners Up: Daniel Fogarty and Dean Cryer (43)

Men's 4BBB 3rd Place: (On a Countback) John Broz and Paul Trinick (41)





Nearest the Pin on the 13th: Daniel Fogarty and Robyn Baker





4/4